Minutes of the regular council meeting held Nov. 29, 1979 at 7:00 P.M. at 68 East Main In Santaquin, Utah. Presiding was Robert Steele, Mayor, with Council Members Clement Kester, Dee Clement, and Sherman Jones. Recorder Steve Smith recorded the proceedings.

After reviewing and briefly discussing the proposed Fire Agreement which was submitted by Utah County, Clement Kester made the motion that the city enter into the aggreement pending the approval of Councilman Tom McCloud who was not in attendance. Sherman Jones seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Jarvis were present to approach the council regarding the issuing of a building permit on the East side of town in the area of an existing Moratorium. It was pointed out that the completion of a new water line in that area could not be guaranteed immediately but was scheduled to be started soon. The city could not offer adequate fire protection to any new residence or allow a new hook up to the water until the new line is in. The line would probably be completed long before the need for the water connection. A great deal of discussion followed with the pros and cons. Some motions were made and died for a lack of a seconded until a motion by Clement Kester stating that the Moratorium be lifted on building on the East side of the freeway allowing building to resume, but there will be no new waterline hook ups until the new main line is completed. Sherman Jones seconed the motion and it passed unanimously. Clement Kester made the motion that the Jarvis family be allowed a building permit, without a water connection until the new line is completed, Sherman Jones seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

There then was a brief discussion on School Crossing guards, Diane Butler was unable to attend. Steve Smith explained the agreements with the state and the need for adult supervision. Diane Butler hasn't had any success with finding volunteers for this service and is asking the city help by effering some compensation. 180 school days need to be covered during the year. Mayor Steele pointed out the idea that originally the PTA was going of the resposible for the manning of the crosswalks. He also pointed out that possibly with the formation of a Police Reserve that they could help with this project. Mayor Steele felt that more discussion was needed and that more research should be done.

Mac Steele, Max Shepard, Kent Nelson, Kevin Rowley, Mike Olson and those previously mentioned were in attendance for a Public Hearing which was then open to the public for discussing the Municipal Criminal Code and its possible adoption. The discussion seemed to support the need for its adoption and the proposed code appeared to be comprehensive enough for our needs and it was suggested that we adopt it. To allow for more study and discussion another public hearing was set for Thursday, Dec. 27, 1979 at 7:30 P. M.

Gary Myers explained the need for more patches and possibly a new design. He suggested that a community contest be held to chose a design with the winning design being used by the police department and the person submitting the design treated to dinner at the local resturant. This logo would also be used on any future car door emblems. Councilman Kester made the motion that this contest be started and that Gary Myers chairman the contest. Dee Clement Seconded and it passed unanimously.

Marshall McGiven presented a policies and procedures manual for the police department and asked for its passage into policy in the city for his department. He also explained the need and requirements for creating a reserve police unit to be under his jurisdiction. A reserve officer is accountable to and under the supervision of a full time officer. They must complete 80 hours of training and yearly continue their training. They would be expected to conduct themselves within the bounds and procedures as contained in the policy manual. He requested that a limit of four reserves be allowed. He also suggested that each reserve be issued a complete uniform, to include shirt, trousers,

Leather, and a weapon. One suggestion was made that if a reserve quit within a year that he would then reimburse the city for the cost of his uniform. Clement Kester made the motion that the city authorize the creation of a police reserve and that the policies and procedures manual be adopted as a supplement to the existing policies and procedures manual for all other employees, and that additional appendages would be forthcoming as policies for the police reserves. Sherman Jones seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Mayor Steele then directed Marshal McGiven to submit four or more names to chose from at the next regular meeting. Four would be authorized initially until further need and autorization by the council. Any further policies for the reserves should be ready by then.

In other business a Santa Claus was discussed for the city Christmas Party, it was felt that the \$25.00 asked for a hours time was excessive, Marshal McGiven was asked if he would be willing to play the part.

Clement Kester breifly discussed a conversation with Don Kay regarding the erredtion of a fence as a joint effort. He would talk further with Mr. Kay and other parties involved and come back with a proposal.

The need to redo the water ordinance and clarify some problems was briefly mentioned and will be forth coming.

Council Meeting was then adjourned.